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RE: Department of Transportation Cash Balance Report Pursuant to Session
Law

Pursuant to Session Law, the Department is required to report its cash balance when in
excess of one billion dollars at the end of each month. As of September 30, 2017, the
balance is $2 billion, which is 146 days of working capital.

The balance exceeded $1 billion due to:
e State and federal revenues exceeding the forecast through August 2017
e Construction expenditures were less than forecasted as of August 2017

The Department continues to evaluate project acceleration alternatives and work with
highway contractors, engineering consultants, and other private sector entities to
accelerate project delivery with the objective of reducing the cash balance below $1
billion by the end of the fourth calendar quarter 2018.

If you need additional information, please contact David Tyeryar at 919-707-4320 or
dtyeryarl@ncdot.gov.
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